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Media advisory

7 August 2012
Hillary Trail event application status
Council will complete an assessment report before the current Hillary Trail event application is progressed further.

Mace Ward, manager of regional and specialist parks at Auckland Council, says initial analysis of submissions along with their current work on kauri protection measures made it evident a report was necessary.

“Our biosecurity team needs to complete a thorough assessment of the potential impact on kauri dieback in the Waitakere Ranges from new events/activities and the risks to the kauri protection programme.”
“As we will now wait for the report findings before progressing further, we will no longer be able to report to the August Parks Recreation and Heritage Forum as previously advised,” says Mace Ward.  

The assessment report is expected to take three to four weeks to prepare and findings from this work will guide the next steps and course of action.

“We appreciate the continued interest both the recreational use and conservation of the Waitakere Ranges Regional Park and will be in contact with interested parties once we have determined the process following the findings of this report.”
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